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Proposed Village Budget for FY2015-2016 

to Be Discussed March 9 

The Village Board will discuss the proposed budg-
et for fiscal year 2015-16 at a workshop meeting 
of the Committee of the Whole, Monday, March 9 
at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chamber at the Village 
Hall, 361 Happ Road.  The budget covers capital 
projects, equipment replacement and proposed 
departmental budgets.  A second meeting will be 
held on Thursday, March 12 if needed.  Residents 
are invited to attend.  A public hearing on the 
budget is scheduled for March 17, 2015 at 7:00 
p.m. 

 

Three Candidates Run for Election April 7 

While the Northfield candidates slated by the Caucus for the Consolidated Election on April 7, 2015 were 
required to file their nomination papers and petitions on dates effective for the Primary Election, because 
there are three Board openings and three candidates, no Primary Election will be held on February 24.  
Voting for Trustee candidates John Gregorio, Allan Kaplan and Tom Roszak will follow the established 
Consolidated Election calendar.  The first day for any registered voter within the United States who 
wants to make application for an official ballot by mail or in person is February 26, 2015.  Early voting will 
be held March 23 through April 4, 2015.  To check your registration information, find Early voting sites, 
download a mail-in application to vote Absentee or for more election information, visit 
www.cookcountyclerk.com. 

Village Board Meeting Schedule for the Year 2015 

(3rd Tuesday of month at 7 PM) 

Board Meetings 

 January 20  April 21   July 21   October 20 

 February 17  May 19   August 18  No November meeting 

 March 17  June 16   September 15  December 7* 

           *(1st Monday to adopt tax levy) 

http://www.cookcountyclerk.com
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Year in Review: Northfield Does Business  

The past year has been very exciting for the Village of Northfield.  Residents have been the 
beneficiaries of plenty of new brick and mortar businesses opening their doors in 2014.  With 
only a couple of storefronts available, it is safe to say that it has been a very productive year.  
Along with new businesses opening up, a number of existing companies have renovated their 
properties, giving areas of Northfield a welcome update. Below are the business and develop-
ment related highlights for 2014: 

Marianoôs opened their doors in early 2014 in place of the Dominickôs on Willow Road.  
Known for their reasonable prices and great selection, Marianoôs was a welcome addi-
tion to Northfield.  They also offer hot food, along with freshly prepared sandwiches, sal-
ads, coffee, and gelato every day. 

 
Sean Hofherr has continued his familyôs tradition of food service with the opening of Hofherr 
Meat Company at 300 Happ Road.  ñMore than your average butcher shop,ò Hofherr 
Meat Co. prides itself on selling fine meats that are traceable to the farm where they 
were produced. 

 
The old Pioneer Press building at 275 Northfield Road is currently being renovated to ac-
commodate a brand new Uncle Bobôs Self Storage.   

 
420 Frontage Road is also being renovated in order to house the relocation of Kids in Sync.  
Their extensive staff of certified therapists and teachers offers a range of services to 
families who are in need of pediatric occupational therapy. 

 
The North Shore Senior Center has completed a much needed expansion of its parking. The 
new parking lot replaces two underutilized buildings at the south end of their campus that 
fronts on Winnetka Road.  The lot is buffered from Winnetka Road by extensive land-
scaping, a masonry garden wall and a new masonry sign. 

 
The beautiful new retail property at 1900 Willow Road has already gained three tenants.  
Two of which, Dunkinô Donuts and Boutique Spa, are already open for business, while 
the third, Laurenôs Cleaners, is still working toward their grand opening. 

 
Six new single family homes are in the last phases of construction at the Hibbard Gardens 
Subdivision, on the site of the old Hibbard Gardens nursery.  The distinctive homes are 
being built by award winning builder Edward R. James Partners.   

 
Fields Land Rover opened their doors at 670 Frontage Road in December.  The exciting 
new dealership features an outdoor test track and a completely renovated showroom 
that is reminiscent of an alpine ski shop.  This latest addition to the Fields family of deal-
erships in Northfield rounded out, an assuredly busy year for village businesses. 
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TRUSTEE JOAN FRAZIER REFLECTS ON HER YEARS  

AS VILLAGE TRUSTEE  

 After serving on the Village Caucus for several years, I was asked in early 2000 to chair a com-

mittee to find candidates to run for the Northfield Village Board of Trustees. After surveying the field, I 

came to the modest and totally unbiased conclusion that I in fact should be one of the candidates. 

Eight years later, I am nearing the close of my second and last term as a Village trustee. Iôve been 

asked to write a few words about my experience. 

 I came to the Board feeling fairly qualified to serve given my volunteer work in Northfield and 

past experience with a Chicago civic group. I quickly found out, however, that there is whole world of 

municipal governance I knew little about.  The Village is a $12 million dollar operation that deals with 

myriad issues including power lines, pavement, plumbing, investments, zoning, lawsuits, pensions, 

crime, fire safety, emergency services, and so on and on. The real work on these issues is done by 

the Village staff, led by our estimable Village Manager, Stacy Sigman. The Village president and the 

six trustees who comprise the Village Board decide policy issues and sit on committees addressing 

discrete issues such as Village center design and long-term financial planning. In my time on the 

Board, I have had the pleasure of working with trustees with ñday jobsò as accountants, lawyers, finan-

cial experts, a journalist, a consultant, and a dentist. It has been a great experience to see these indi-

viduals work towards the common good with the sort of neighborliness and good will that one might 

say characterizes life in Northfield.  

 The Boardôs signal achievement during my tenure has no doubt been the implementation of 

Home Rule, an accomplishment achieved through the leadership and unflagging efforts of Village 

President Fred Gougler and Stacy Sigman. Adoption of Home Rule significantly alters the relationship 

between the State and a municipality, giving the municipality enhanced authority to address its chal-

lenges with solutions tailored to local needs. Because Home Rule enlarges the powers of Village gov-

ernment, Northfield residents were understandably a little leery when the Village Board recommended 

it in 2010. Through countless meetings with local residents, however, President Gougler succeeded in 

assuring residents that Home Rule would be to Northfieldôs decided advantage. Since its adoption in a 

2010 referendum, Home Rule has yielded many positive benefits including the Villageôs elevation to 

AAA bond rating, adoption by the Board of an ordinance establishing a local adjudication program with 

Glenview, and adoption of an ordinance precluding local companies from funneling their sales taxes 

through other municipalities.  

 As I close out my term, I am grateful for the opportunity to have worked with the highly capable 

and loyal staff of people who make Northfield run, and all of our Northfield neighbors who serve so 

ably on our boards and commissions. I thank the residents of Northfield for having put their 

trust in me to represent them these past eight years. I am confident that as Northfield changes 

and grows, its greatest days lie ahead.      
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MESSAGE FROM THE NORTHFIELD POLICE DEPARTMENT  

Tips on How to Understand and Handle Cyberbullying 

Cyberbullying is social terror by technology. 

When a kid of any age, up to 18 is threatened, humiliated, harassed via use of technology --- this is Cyberbully-
ing. Yet, many college students are being cyberbullied as well. 

Depending on their ages, up to 43% of students 
are being digitally harassed online. While most call 
it cyberbullying, it's important to understand that 
not all of these kids and teens are being bullied 
online, but they are being digitally harassed in one 
form or another. Either way it's not fun! 

This social online terror is used through e-mail, cell 
phones, instant messaging, web sites, online per-
sonal polling web sites. It is done by kids deliber-
ately and repeatedly and is used by an individual 
or group with the intention of harming other kids 
and teens. 

¶ Kids use technology to talk to their friends and make new ones. While most kids use the Internet responsi-
bly, others are using all of this technology to terrorize and harass online! 

¶ Kids should be taught that if they wouldn't say something to someone's face, they shouldn't say it to them 
online, through texting, or posting in any other way. 

¶ Digital Harassment is the perfect way for the online aggressors to remain anonymous. So anonymous, there 
is no fear of punishment, because they don't have to come face to face with their victim(s). 

¶ The very first thing parents must do is learn the Internet. In other words, speak the lingo and know the game!  
If you donôt, how will you help your children? If you do not work on a computer and the Internet regularly, 
there are libraries, schools, YMCAs and neighborhood associations who offer this instruction. 

¶ The second thing you must do is to communicate with your kids and teens. Let them know that itôs okay to 
come to you if they are being cyberbullied. Encourage them to tell you immediately if they are being digitally 
harassed, cyberbullied, cyberstalked or if theyôve been approached by a predator. Tell them you wonôt be 
angry about anything. You just want to help them. 

¶ Be sure to keep your home computer(s) out in the open, such as a family room or kitchen. 

¶ Encourage your child to alert you if they are aware of others who may be the victims of similar behavior. 

¶ Explain that cyberbullying is harmful and unacceptable. Discuss appropriate online behavior and make it 
clear that there will be consequences for inappropriate behavior. 

¶ Although itôs important to install parental control filtering software, itôs just as important for you to monitor 
your childôs computer. You want to respect your childrenôs privacy yet, your childôs safety may override these 
privacy concerns. Tell your child that you are not spying on them but you may review their online communi-
cations if you think there is reason for concern. 

           Continued on Pg. 6 
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 Most gardeners think of winter time as a reprieve from tending to outdoor plants.  There are 
a few outdoor garden chores that should be completed, how-
ever.  The Chicago Botanic Garden and the Morton Arbore-
tum have some recommendations.  Lightly prune your trees 
by removing crossed, diseased or dead branches (this in-
cludes branches damaged by snow or ice) and trim off any 
suckers.   Protect newly planted trees from animal damage 
and frost cracks by wrapping the tree trunks with tree trunk 
wrap (remove in spring) and by installing a physical barrier to 
keep animals from eating the tree.   If there's an accumulation 
of snow on your plants, gently remove the snow, being careful 
not to cause breakage.  Lastly, start thinking of spring by re-
searching plants you'd like to put in your vegetable garden. 
Order seed packs early before they run out, especially if you 
plan to start your seeds inside-you will typically need to start 
them in 6-8 weeks before the last frost in mid-to-late 
May.  Consider using disease-resistant hybrids for healthier 
plants and rotate the location of your plants yearly to help 
keep the pests at bay!  You might even try drawing out a gar-
den map!  Happy planning! 

 __________________________________________________ 

CGN meets September through May, the first Wednesday of every month. If you are interested 
in membership or attending as a guest please contact Kathy Bauman at kathleenbau-

District 29 - Middlefork School Kindergarten Registration 
 

 Kindergarten registration for Sunset Ridge District 29 will be held in the lobby of Middlefork 
School on Wednesday, January 15, 2015, from 2-4:00 p.m. and 6-7:00 p.m. Early determination of en-
rollment figures is critical as the district plans for the next school year, so parents or guardians of kinder-
garten age children are requested to register on this day. 

 All children must be five years of age by September 1, 2015 to be eligible for the 2015-2016 
school year.  Parents or guardians will complete enrollment forms, emergency record cards, and early 
developmental history forms. Paperwork can also be downloaded from www.sunsetridge29.net/
middleforknews. In addition, a copy of each childôs official birth certificate is required by Illinois law 
(copies can be made at the school). The prospective student need not be present at registration time. 

 Any parent or guardian unable to come to Middlefork on January 15, 2015 should contact the 
school office at 881-9500 prior to that date.  

 During dismissal time (3:00 p.m. ï 3:10 p.m.), drivers are requested to park in the main parking 
lot or north along Wagner Road and not in the school driveway. 

http://www.sunsetridge29.net/middleforknews
http://www.sunsetridge29.net/middleforknews


Continued from Pg. 4 

Parents should Google your child's name and see if there is anything being said about your child on the  
Internet. You can also create a Google Alert with your child's name so that every time something is said about your 
child you will receive an email. 

Victim's parents should be supportive of their child. Parents may be tempted to tell their kids to toughen up, that 
names never hurt anybody; yet, cyber-attacks can harm a child easily and have a long lasting effect. Millions of cyber 
accomplices can help target or humiliate your child. That emotional pain is very serious and very real! Do not ignore it! 

Alert the school and guidance counselor to watch out for in-school bullying and see how your child is handling things. 
It is important that you give your child love, support, nurturing and security. Children have committed suicide after 
having been cyberbullied. Take it seriously! 

You should immediately contact the Northfield Police Department if you have any knowledge that personal contact 
information has been posted online, or any threats have been made to your child. 

Save all proof of the cyberbullying. Save in an email folder, in your favorites if it involves a web site and print every-
thing out. 

Although print-outs are not sufficient evidence of proof of cyberbullying, you should bring a print-out of all instances to 
show them. You will need electronic evidence and live data for proof. 

Educating kids about the consequences helps -- especially if they know they could lose their ISP (Internet Service 
Provider) and IM (Instant Messaging) accounts.  
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NORTHFIELD PARK DISTRICT HAPPENINGS 

Ice Rink at Clarkson Park 
Come join us by the fireplace at the 
wonderful Lodge at Clarkson Park for 
another great season of ice skating fun! 
We will once again be hoping for favor-
able ice conditions from Winter Break 
through the middle of February. Ga-
torade, coffee, hot chocolate, candy 
and snacks will be available for pur-
chase inside the Lodge. Skating is free. 
The ice rink and Lodge are located at 
1950 Willow Road. 
 
Skating Hours: 
Jan. 5th - Mid Feb. (weather permitting) 
Monday -Thursday: 4:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
Friday: 4:00 - 9:00 p.m. 
Saturday: 10:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 11:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

Open Gym 
Join us to let off some steam or work on your jump 
shot. No children allowed under the age of 10 with-
out an adult. Open gym times are unsupervised. All 
open gym will take place at the Community Center. 
Please check the open gym calendar or log on our 
website at www.northfieldparkdistrict.org for open 
gym days and times. Open gym times may need to 
be revised based on gym availability. Open gym is 
FREE for Northfield residents and $5 for non-
residents.  

Family Open Gym 
For parents and children 3 years old – 3rd grade.  Parents must accompany children at all times.  
For safety reasons the number of families in the gym at any given time may be limited.   
Dates: 1/11-3/15 
Day: Sundays 
Time: 4:00-5:30 p.m. 
Fee: Free for Residents/$10/family-nonresidents 

/ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘŬŜƭŘ tŀǊƪ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ όупт-ппс-ппнуύ ƻǊ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ όǿǿǿΦƴƻǊǘƘŬŜƭŘǇŀǊƪŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΦƻǊƎύ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ǿƛƴπ

ǘŜǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 

https://www.google.com/alerts
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

January 

 

 05  Plan & Zoning Commission meeting    7:00 p.m. 

 06  Zoning Board of Appeals meeting     Cancelled 

 12  Architectural Commission Meeting    Cancelled 

 20  Committee of the Whole meeting    5:30 p.m.  

 20  Village Board of Trustees meeting    7:00 p.m. 

 29  Police Pension Board meeting    5:00 p.m. 

   

February 

 

02  Plan & Zoning Commission meeting    7:00 p.m. 

03  Zoning Board of Appeals meeting    7:00 p.m. 

09  Architectural Commission meeting    7:00 p.m. 

17  Committee of the Whole Meeting    5:30 p.m. 

 17  Village Board Meeting     7:00 p.m. 
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